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El Dorado Gun Club Officers & Board Meeting       4/12/2021 
Trap House 
Opened:  5:00 PM Adjourned:   5:43 PM 
 
Officers Present:  Sandra Longcor, Treasurer, Presiding; Sharon Denton, Secretary 
Board Present:  Mickey Razy, Fred Librach, Charlie Freeland, Mike Worley, Tony Garcia, Dave Longcor, Jim Shipley, Bart 
Petterle, Doug Becker 
Quorum:  Yes. 
Minutes:  The motion was made, seconded and unanimous vote to waive the reading and accept the minutes for March 
8, 2021 meeting as previously emailed to the officers and board. 
President’s Report:   Absent. 
Vice President & Senior Range Manager Report (SRM):  Absent. 
 
Secretary’s Report:  Sharon reported on the Club’s membership: 
 Annual Members   207 
 Family Members    21 
 New Members since the first of year  92 
 Life Members    116 
 Senior Members   200 
 Total Current Members   558 
 
Treasurer’s Report:  Sandy reported the following are the balances for our accounts as of 2/28/2021: 

Checking Account $682476.65 
Savings Account $40,132.55 
EV Account  $24,967.56 
USPSA Account  $  6,590.64 

 
Report of Senior Range Manager:  Absent. 
 
Pistol/Rifle Range Manager:  Dave reported that the garbage had been taken from the lower range.  Fred had fixed the 
target stands. 
 
Trap Range Manager: Mickey reported that the regular shooters having been coming out on Wednesdays and Sundays.  
He also reported that the PITA shoot had ten shooters and made a profit of $250.   
 
Old Business: Charlie reported that Jim Shipley donated two windows and Jim Peet paid $47 in shipping fees for the plans 
for the new building that will be built at the lower range to house the restrooms and storage area.  Perk test and septic 
system have been approved. 
 
The motion was made, seconded and unanimous vote to take the $5500 for the septic system from the EV funds.  The 
next motion was made, seconded and unanimous vote to spend up to $45,000 from the operating account for the rest of 
the building project.  Go, Charlie! 
 
The suggestion was made that others might be willing to donate items to the building project.  Charlie is going to make up 
a list of items that are needed and it will be put on the Club’s webpage.    
 
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned.  Thanks to all attendees for coming to the meeting. 
 
Next General Membership meeting:  May 10, 2021, at 5:00 PM SHARP. 
 


